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Upcoming Events 
 
 

21st July: 
First day of Term 3 

 
30th July: 

Regional Girls Netball 
 

1st August: 
No canteen 

Preps 100 Days of school 
celebraƟon  

 
29th August - 19th 

September: 
Jump Rope for Heart 
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Dear Parents and Friends,  

Term two ended today, and I want to thank everyone involved with the school for making it a 
successful first semester.  Our recent reports highlighted immense growth of individual children 
and the differing learning experiences we provide at MNPS.  I’m proud of what we deliver as a 
school, with some changes made at the start of this year making obvious posiƟve differences to 
our school community, such as the specialist classes once more deviaƟng with our Ɵmetable and 
broadening wellbeing approach.  

While I take leave at the beginning of term Three, I’m sure you’ll make Mr Grinham very 
supported in keeping engagement high whist striving for terrific learning in our classrooms.  As I 
have menƟoned previously Mr Collins will be AcƟng Principal at Meeniyan in Term Three.  

There will be significant works at the school over the holidays.  Please inform your children to stay 
away from workers if they are on site.  

Thank you to Sarah Prime for her hard work on parents club and following up and winning a grant 
with the Thorpdale Potato FesƟval.  The grant will go to line marking around our school which will 
begin in the holidays.  Thanks again Sarah.  

Again, thank you to those of you who have supported teachers and the school already this year.  
We look forward to a terrific second Semester.  

 

Parent Opinion Survey 

Every year primary schools review their progress against their current strategic plans and then set 
out the prioriƟes for the following three years in a new Strategic Plan.  Again, this year we will be 
seeking feedback through this process in Term 3 with feedback going towards our 2025 Annual 
Improvement Plan new Strategic Plan.  I’ll open invitaƟons for as many families as possible to 
parƟcipate in this survey.  You will receive noƟficaƟon via email if you are one of these family’s 
early next term.  

 

Reports/Parent and Teacher Interviews  

A reminder that student reports for the first semester are live on Compass.  We will have parent 
teacher interviews in week 4 next term on Tuesday the 12th of August.   

Term 3 will commence at 8.45am on Monday July the 21st.  I hope you all enjoy a safe and 
enjoyable mid-year break and are lucky enough to escape some of this cooler weather.  

 

Many thanks  

MaƩhew Snell 

Principal  

 
 

   
 



CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

Term 3 
 
21st July: 
First day of Term 3 
 
30th July: 
Regional Girls Netball 
 
1st August: 
No canteen 
Preps 100 Days of school 
celebraƟon  
 
12th August: 
Parent Teacher Interviews 
 
29th August - 19th 
September: 
Jump Rope for Heart 
 
11th September: 
Division AthleƟcs 
 
19th September: 
Last day of Term 3 
 

Term 4 
 
6th October: 
First day of term 4 
 
15th October: 
Regional AthleƟcs 
 
20th - 22nd October: 
Grade 3/4 Coonawarra Camp 
 
4th November: 
Melbourne Cup Public Holiday 
Student free day 
 
10th December: 
Prep Zoo Excursion 
 
19th December: 
Last day of Term 4 

Page 2 MIRBOO NORTH PRIMARY SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER NO. 11 - 4th July 2025 

WORKING TOGETHER AWARDS 

Presented 30th May 

Jenna, Kassidy, 
Nate, Sonny, Henry, Matilda, Oakley, 

Jack 

WORKING TOGTEHER AWARDS 

Presented 27th June 

Jordan, Ruben, Olivia, Ava, Macie, 
Grace, Zack,  

Sophie, Imogen, Mackenzie, Marnie, 
Jack, Aisling, Ava, Jye, Connor,  

Charlotte, Henry, Cooper, Dusty, Alice 

 

WINTER IS HERE - SPARE 
CLOTHES 

The winter months are now upon us. Which means we 
find, more often than not, student accidents in the 

playground occur more frequently. We ask if possible 
for students to keep a clean change of clothes in their 
school bags to use if these accidents happen. These 
accidents can occur for ALL ages, not just our junior 

year levels. 

We do have a very limited amount of spare clothes 
available for students to borrow if they do not have 
spare clothes. However it is imperative that if your 
child comes home in uniform that is not theirs, to 

please wash and return these items to school. This 
will ensure no student is sitting in wet/muddy clothes 

if parents are unavailable to arrange clean, dry 
clothes. 

We thank you in advance for your support and help 
with this.  
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District Girls AFL & Boys Netball 
We had a great day at the District Girls AFL and Boys Netball event in Leongatha on  Thursday June 19th. The Girls 
AFL team won 2 games out of 3 and played so well. The Boys Netball team won one game but improved so much 
throughout the day. Thank you to Ms Vansittart, Ms Clark and Ebony for coaching and Mary for umpiring Netball.  

Division Soccer & Netball 
Last Thursday 26th June, our Girls netball our mixed 
soccer team went to Wonthaggi to play at Division 
level. Girls netball team are oƯ to Regionals! The girls 
won all their games and move through to the next 
stage. Great eƯort by the Soccer team  two close 
games. Big thank you to Mr Collins for coaching the 
soccer team, Kobes for helping coach Netball and 
Anita for umpiring the netball. Well done to everyone! 

Cranbourne Gardens Junior School Excursion 
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Library News 
As Winter thrills us with all sorts of chilly weather our beautiful library is a lovely warm space to visit. Our 
new Winter Wonderland, complete with sparkling fairy lights and a new cosy reading nook has proved very 
popular. Big thanks to Nicole and Jacqi for struggling to get those lights up. All grades have been borrowing 
regularly via their session time and before and after school. Congratulations to all our grade three to six 
star readers who worked hard to reach their star reading targets for term two. Jacqi keeps an amazing 
themed poster each term and pops a fun character to each child's photo. This term it was a movie themed 
character. 

Our grade sixes and some fives where very lucky to choose some colourful fabric donated by Alison from 
Warick fabric Melbourne to have made into borrowing bags to protect their books The volunteer team from 
our local art space spent quite a few Wednesdays sewing the bags for the children.  Some of the 
volunteers came up to school last Monday for a thank you and presentation of the bags. 

Watch this space as our creative ladies are keen to help us freshen up the old furniture with covers and 
some fun cushions for the Secondary  library space. Its pleasing seeing our Secondary's using the space to 
chill out on Tuesday lunch times and we want to encourage more Secondaries to continued borrowing. 
Have a lovely break and enjoy reading on those chilly days. Cheers from Jacqi, Tess, Dani and Kathy 
Dunsmuir.  

 

Guess who only likes to borrow 
Rabbit books from the library?????  

Dave the Lizard gets a manicure 
 from Liam.  
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SRC NEWS!  
Our hardworking SRC representatives have already achieved so much this year, 
such as revamping our declaration to be in line with our new school values and 
coordinating Harmony Week activities, just to name a few. Now they have a new 
project! They are introducing the collection and recycling of 10 cent refundable 
drink containers to help them raise funds for some improvements around the 
school, including games and classroom equipment.  

A number of drinks in our student’s lunch orders are 10 cent refundable so we 
hope that by collecting what gets consumed in lunch orders, that will not only 
be recycled appropriately but will also help raise some funds for our school.  

Earlier this year the SRC held an out of uniform day to raise funds for some 
wheelie bins to store the drink containers collected. They raised $190 and have 
purchased two bins and some tubs for each classroom and are excited to get 
this new project underway.  

A big thank you to Imogen, Malena and Scarlett who did a presentation at 
assembly this week to talk about this new project. Well done to our SRC on this 
new initiative. 
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